




Project Scope of Work
76 Malvern Rd

The intent of the project is three fold.   

First, there is a need to enable all activities of daily living to occur on a single floor.  This requires 
adding a master bedroom with a master bath to the first floor.   Also, all of the areas of the first floor 
must be easily navigated by a person using a walker and eventually a wheelchair.  Also, the exterior 
design of the addition should allow for the construction of wheelchair ramps for egress 

Second, to keep costs down, I, the owner, will design and manage the building of the addition.

Third, to provide a workshop area to allow the owner, David Glaser, to engage in his vehicle restoration
hobby.  The workshop should have an open floor area measuring 24 feet by 24 feet to provide an area 
for disassembly and reassemble of an automobile and providing an area for tools and equipment.

The above requirements are complicated by the topography of the lot.  The backyard grade of the 
property is 15 feet below the first floor.  In order to minimize disruption to the existing field-stone 
foundation and to minimize the damage caused by construction mistakes,  I chose a stepped foundation 
design coupled with concrete block walls and reinforced with a concrete frame/beam design.

To preserve the look and feel of the existing building, the concrete block will be covered by an exterior 
layer of cedar clapboard.

The actual footprint of the new addition is 48 feet long and 26 feet wide.

The first floor and the attic of the new addition will touch the rear wall of the existing structure and will
require the demolishing of the bump-out at the rear of the house.  Said bump-out was added after the 
house was constructed.  The exact date of the construction of the bump-out is unknown.   However, the 
bump-out required the removal of a 14 foot section of the rear wall of the house and adequate framing 
in the form of headers were not provided.  As a result, the remaining framing of the rear walls of the 
second floor is distorting.

I originally applied for a Demolition Delay Wavier for the bump-out in 2014 and the wavier was 
granted.   However, I decided to change the design and I did not proceed with the demolition.

In 2017, I changed the design of the addition and I applied for a building permit based on the new 
design.  The new design did not require the demolition of the bump-out.  Instead, the new addition 
would abut the south face of the bump-out.  The building permit was granted.

Since 2017, I have been making slow but steady progress on the construction of the addition and the 
city has not forced me to reapply for a new permit.

However, I realized that keeping the bump-out caused too many design and construction problems and 
I decided to change the design of the addition by moving the north wall of the addition 4 feet so that the
addition abuts the south wall of the existing structure.  This requires the demolition of the bump-out.
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